Fire Management Team
Meeting Regarding Negotiations

Meeting Date & Time: 6/29/2016; 10:03am-12:20pm
Attendee Position Company/Department
Scott Marotz Professional Negotiator
David Gates Chief Fire
Joyce Stroschein CFO Finance
Nichole Harms HR Consultant HR
Anne Butler HR Interim Director HR
Lynette Sampson Legal Asst. Legal
Ryan O’Hearn President, IAFF 187 Fire
Curtis Smith Negotiation member, IAFF 187 | Fire
Andy Moldenhauer Vice President, IAFF 187 Fire
David Scott Negotiation member, IAFF 187 | Fire
Eric Anderson Negotiation member, IAFF 187 | Fire
"ick Coward Negotiation member, IAFF 187 | Fire
Meeting Notes

City of Pocatello and IAFF
#187 Union Negotiation

Meeting opened at 10:03 by Scott Marotz

Session #1:

S. Marotz started the discussion with Article 36- Procedural Agreement
and distributed City’s first proposal, #C-1. S. Marotz indicated that as
written the current Article 36 is not in compliance with the Idaho Open
Meetings Law and should be amended. R. O’Hearn stated they had
reviewed Article 36 and agreed. This item was discussed at the caucus
break by the [AFF #187 team. Two (2) changes were made: 1 typo
wherein “development” was changed to “develop” and changing the word
“agreement” to “contract” on line 4 of the proposal. Tentative agreement
was reached and the proposal signed by S. Marotz and R. O’Hearn.

S. Marotz distributed his letter to R. O’Hearn dated June 14, 2016.
Discussion took place regarding the exchange of proposals. R. O’Hearn
stated that it has been standing practice to exchange proposals one at a
time over the first three (3) sessions. It was agreed to follow this
procedure.

R. O’Hearn asked about Idaho Code 44-1808 regarding the limitation of
presenting proposals with financial implications at this session. S. Marotz
indicated that based on the statute, he can object to any and all proposals
with financial implications. Discussion ensued regarding the appropriate
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